TOWN OF CARRABASSETT VALLEY

MINUTES OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING

May 14, 2018
Board Members Present:
Bob Luce

Jay Reynolds




Lloyd Cuttler

John Beaupre




Karen Campbell
Others Present:

Dave Cota

Nick Aschauer




Courtney Knapp

Bob Luce opened the meeting at 4:30 p.m. and welcomed those present.  
Expense Warrant #20 for $60,220.05 was reviewed and signed by the Selectmen.

Payroll Warrant #19 for $23,347.25 was reviewed and signed by the Selectmen.

The Minutes of the April 30, 2018 Selectmen’s Meeting were reviewed.   Lloyd Cuttler made a motion to approve the minutes as written.   Jay Reynolds seconded the motion.   Motion approved.
Dave Cota reported that a dry fire hydrant in Twin brook has been broken for some time.   It’s an important part of fire protection, as it allows for drafting water from a pond on private property.   The hydrant is on Poulin Court.   Courtney Knapp reported that Jane Matte had purchased a house and built a pond with the idea that it could also provide for fire protection.  They put in 100’ of pipe with a riser out by the road.  It was damaged during the prior winter and was scheduled for repair, but after the October 2017 storm, everyone got too busy.   It will require some excavation to repair the elbow at the bottom of the trench.   They will also have to plug the inlet to the hydrant in order to do these repairs.   Lloyd Cuttler said that, if the Town were going to make these repairs, it would be a good time to request an easement for this hydrant, both from Mrs. Matte and SMC.    Bob Luce suggested taking the funds from the Selectmen’s contingency fund, at least for the majority of the cost, and Courtney will take the balance from one of his budgets.  Jay Reynolds made a motion to approve this project, taking the first $3,000 from the Selectmen’s contingency fund.  John Beaupre seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
Dave Cota reported that the Town received one bid for the Structural Repairs to the Transfer Station.   Dave checked with the engineers, and they suggested that the cost should be around $40,000.   The bid received from Adams Construction was $46,416, but it could be reduced if the concrete testing is eliminated.   This would bring the cost down to $42,716.   Dave indicated that there is $30,000 in the Transfer Station Account, and he could likely find some money in other accounts.  It is likely that the Town would need to approve an overdraft in the Transfer Account, which is authorized by the Town (at the annual Town meeting from “overlay” in the tax commitment). Dave suggests moving forward with this, since the work does need to be done and we did not get any bids last fall when we placed this project out to bid.  There is a hope that this work will help to alleviate some of the freezing pipes in the building.    John Beaupre made a motion to approve this project and repair the freezing pipes at the same time Jay Reynolds seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
Dave Cota presented the Selectmen with a job description for the Code Enforcement Officer/Assessor’s position.  With approval, Dave will move forward with advertising of this position.   It is anticipated that, with this schedule, we could hire someone by early July with September Tax Assessors position.   Dave is hopeful that the ideal candidate will do both positions, but there is a possibility we may to break this up into a full time Code Enforcement Officer and either contract out the Assessing or fund a part time Assessors position. Dave will change wording on the advertisement to indicate that Town would prefer to find one candidate for both positions however, individuals with certification or those lacking experience in either field are still encouraged to apply. Nick will assist with advertising the position in various venues.  

Dave Cota reported that the Campbell Field Bridge project is out to bid, with bids due on May 24th.    During last week’s pre-bid meeting, there were some concerns raised about the timetable in the bid spec due to the availability of steel and steel fabricators.    Dave is looking into different options with the Town’s engineer.  Dave has had some challenges with FEMA and their insistence that the bridge would require both Army Corp of Engineers and DEP permitting although we are told the project does not permitting, as the bridge is a replacement and no work will be completed in the water in the river. 
Dave Cota reported that Peter MacDonald, who wanted to lease lot #13 at the Airport, has reconsidered and is not interested.  Dave is moving on to the next person on the wait list.  There may be permitting required by the DEP for building of hangar on lot #14.    Dave is working toward acquiring that permit. 

The 2018 Timber Harvest Plan for the Public Lot was presented for the Selectmen’s review.  The Forestry Committee will be meeting on Thursday May 17th.   They would like to hold a public hearing to allow for public comment.  The area that would be harvested this year will be the same area where there may be further mountain bike trail development next year

Dave Cota reviewed the 2018 Plan for Mountain Bike Trail Maintenance and Development.  Using the Mountain Bike Trail Committee’s recommendations, a plan was developed and reviewed at last week’s committee meeting.  In addition to the development and maintenance work, some survey work will also be undertaken this year.   Tim Flight is now the chair for the signage committee with the idea that there will be some temporary signage in lieu of not having Campbell Field available.  There may be some overlap with Maine Huts & Trails for trail intersection signage.   Bob Luce expressed concern about rails for the Huston Brook Bridge; Dave Cota indicated that contractor Mark Fournier will build them prior to Memorial Day. 
Tom Butler had informed Dave Cota that Brenna Herridge would now represent Sugarloaf on the Trails Committee.  Tom will still attend meetings when he is available.  Lloyd Cuttler made a motion to accept this appointment.   Jay Reynolds seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
Dave Cota reviewed an idea from Bruce Albiston regarding a movie night at the yurt.

John Beaupre inquired about whether there is any action at Judson’s.   Dave Cota said that the Planning Board is holding the “grandfathering” of some setback requirements for a limited amount of time.    Dave will speak with Bill Gilmore to see what more can be done.  

Jay Reynolds inquired about sponsoring a team for the Ayottee golf tournament.  The Town is sponsoring a hole. 

Informational:

Town Clean-up Day is this coming Saturday.
There is a Special Town Meeting on Tuesday, May 22nd at 6pm for the school budget and two “Town” warrant articles.

The next Selectmen’s meeting will be May 29th, followed by another on June 18th.
Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Lynn Schnorr

